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 ANNUAL PROGRAMME REPORT 2019: EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

The Programme Agreement of the programme Health was signed on 24 April 2019. The 

programme is in its initial, mostly administrative and preparation phase, thus, no projects have 

been realized so far and no specific results regarding the outcomes and outputs including 

monitoring could be provided in this report.  

The match-making seminar of the Health Programme took place in January 

2019.  Representatives of patient organizations, mental health professionals and other health 

and social care specialists attended the seminar to discuss possible cooperation with 

colleagues from Norway and Iceland. 

The proposal for the pre-defined project no. 2 “Prevention of antimicrobial resistance” was 

approved in December 2019.  

The first open call for proposals for bilateral initiatives under the Bilateral Ambitions was 

launched on 24 April 2019 and was concluded on 31 December 2019.  

The main development of the programme concerns changes in pre-defined project no. 1.  “The 

Incredible Years” programme was replaced by “Triple P” programme and the reason is the low 

capacity of the American team to provide trainings to secure readiness of the Czech team and 

to help with the subsequent project implementation.  Expected savings from pre-defined 

project no. 1 were reallocated to the small grant scheme no. 1. Indicators of achievement 

remain the same. The PA Addendum no. 1 was signed by  on 10/12/2019. 

The risk analysis has been elaborated together with the Programme partner. The overall risk 

of the programme has not changed compared to additional information to Concept Note. 

Activities regarding the communication and publicity rely mainly on the social media.  

 


